
 

 

 

NEWSLETTER – DECEMBer 1, 2012 

RENEWAL CAMPAIGN 
 

 
C o n s t r u c t i o n  P r o j e c t  N e w s  

 

With the completion of the first phase of construction quickly approaching, you've probably noticed that 
most of the scaffolding has been removed. Flynn Roofing has doubled its efforts to complete the roof 
before the Christmas celebrations and more carpenters have been brought on-site to help complete the 
remaining portion. The new copper roof has dramatically changed the appearance of the Cathedral! 
Furthermore, since the repairs were made, no water has filtered into the Cathedral during the recent 
weeks of heavy rain and snowfall. We look forward to seeing the end results of the repairs this upcoming 
spring.  

 

M A R K  YO U R  C A L E N D A R S  F O R  N E X T  F R I D AY  

D E C E M B E R  7 , 2 0 1 2  AT  7 : 3 0  P. M . !  
 

Come one, come all and 

participate in the Cathedral’s 

Christmas concert on 

December 7th.  

The friendly atmosphere will 

surely get you into the 

holiday spirit when you hear 

the beautiful songs sung by 

guest artists. 

Enjoy the music or join in!  

Thanks to Léo Dufault for 

taking the time to contact the 

artists and develop the 

programming for the evening. 

Thanks also go to the 

Knights of Columbus for 

managing the set up and 

take down of the set. 

This fundraising event could 

not take place without the 

generosity of singers and musicians who volunteer to entertain us during the evening. A big thank you to 

all!  

Hope to see you all on December 7
th
! 

 



Re s u l t s  o f  t h e  P a r i s h  C a m p a i g n  l a u n c h e d  

S e p t e m b e r  2 3 ,  2 0 1 2  -  G o a l  $ 1 , 0 0 0 , 0 0 0  

. 

We are pleased to inform you that since the 
beginning of the official launch of the campaign 
this fall, we’ve received $237,665 in donations 
and commitments from parishioners, which 
accounts for 27% of our goal. 
 
Overall, the Renewal campaign has reached 
46% of its goal, with $ 2,780,471 of its  
$ 6,000,000 goal.  
 
The next edition of the newsletter will provide 
more details on how to make financial 
commitments, either by automatic debit, credit 
card, or an estate gift. Should you require this 
information before mid-December, do not 
hesitate to contact the parish office. 

 

 

The Renewal project telephone campaign continues  

Members of the parish committee and two members of the Renewal campaign continue to make calls to 
parishioners who have not yet confirmed their contributions towards this campaign. 

  
To date, the vast majority of the calls were very well received and people 
appreciate the personal contact from members of the parish committee. 
Additionally, this exercise has helped the parish update its 2008 records. As we 
make the calls, we learn that several phone numbers are out of service or have 
changed, and that some parishioners have moved or now belong to other 
parishes. 
  

 

News from the City of Winnipeg  
 

On November 22, the St. Boniface Cathedral Parish received a letter from the City of Winnipeg indicating 
that the historical designating the site of the Cathedral will be discussed during the Standing Policy 
Committee on Downtown Development, Heritage and Riverbank Management meeting on January 8, 
2013.  
 
Julie Turenne-Maynard and another member of the Heritage sub-committee will be present to answer 
questions. In addition, efforts are on-going with the Mayor and our municipal city councillor Dan Vandal 
in anticipation of receiving a favourable response to the request for financial support for the Renewal 
project. 
  

Questions? 
Would you like to meet a member of the 
committee to discuss donation options? 

 
Do not hesitate to contact one of the 

following: 
 
 

Normand Boisvert:  (204) 221-6964 
René Fontaine:  (204) 231-3234 
Carmen Laroche:  (204) 233-6034 
Philip Lavack: (204) 257-4040 
Francis Labossière:  (204) 237-1276 
Raynald Labossière: (204) 233-4982 
Denis Marion:  (204) 237-6636 
Agnès Rémillard: (204) 253-8148 
Réal Sabourin:  (204) 231-0592 
Claudette Savard: (204) 233-6079 
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